From: Flora Anna Cipullo
Sent: 21 June 2022 00:47
To: Planning Planning

Subject: Objection: Application number 2022/2255/P

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Sirs,

I am writing to object to Application number 2022/2255/P for the latest planning proposal from Great Ormond Street Hospital.

Whilst I have nothing but praise for the work of the Hospital, I am deeply concerned that the current plans will negatively impact the quiet enjoyment of residents and the make up of the area, as well as the livelihood of small independent businesses in the area. As such, I would like to request for the current plans to be reconsidered, in particular with regards to the demolition programme and access to the Hospital during both the demolition and construction works.

I am particularly concerne that the current plans will:

- block daylight to nearby homes and businesses;
- increase traffic congestion and air pollution in the area;
- · lead to several years of misery for residents through noise, pollution and loss of public space;
- lead to small independent businesses losing custom and ultimately risking closure;
- impact families, children and patients enjoying the local area and Coram Fields;
- add to unsafe routes and conditions for cyclists in the area, in particular given the recent tragic traffic incidents nearby;
- irreparably change some of central London's last diverse and longstanding residential areas, and therefore destroy the local community.

Furthermore, the proposed building will also adversely affect the character and look of this historic area and neighbourhood.

Kind regards,

Flora Anna Cipullo

Sent from my iPhone